Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has approved the commencement of the pilot scheme for the improvement of pavements and carriageways (Westwood Park/Walker Road Estates, Eccles), and approximately £1,000,000 of unsupported borrowing in respect of this matter

The reasons are that, as part of the preparations for establishing a Joint Venture Company to deliver a full range of Development Services, it is proposed to run a pilot scheme of highway improvements and repairs to demonstrate how the investment/payback model will work and learn lessons regarding the most efficient way of undertaking works of this kind.

Options considered and rejected: N/A.

Assessment of Risk: Low/Medium.

The source of funding is Unsupported Prudential Borrowing.

Legal advice was obtained Pauline Lewis (0161 793 2838)

Financial advice obtained from John Spink (0161 793 3230)

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Report of the Lead Member for Planning to the Cabinet meeting on 29th September, 2004

Contact Officer: Bill Taylor 


Tel No 0161 793 3603

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment Housing and planning Scrutiny Committee.


Signed: D. Antrobus
Dated:  29th September, 2004

Lead Member

This decision was published on Wednesday, 29th September, 2004.
This decision will come in force on 7th October, 2004, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

